Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

November 8, 2017
Vassar City Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

NPS Water Trail Designation Project

Progress on the National Parks Service Water Trail Designation project continues.  Drone services have been used to photogranph and video all access sites and river segments.  The Cass River Water Trail Inventory document is complete except for the river segment maps.  UM Flint is nearing completion of the new, updated water trail kiosk maps.  The Greenway Collaborative Inc. has been contracted to design our new Cass River WaterTrail web site.  Committee work is beginning to explore sustainable organization options for the water trail management.
M-46 Launch Follow Up
Joe Toth reported that some finishing touches remain to be completed, including the kiosk signage, installing a MDOT road sign, and repairing some erosion on the walkway path.  We also want to hold a “Grand Opening” event to thank the sponsors and invite the various stakeholders.
Hoffmann Park Launch

Bill Wheeler reported that the launch/park construction contract has been completed.  A Grand Opening event will be held next spring to highlight the new Davis Park launch, the Hoffmann Park and the Trailhead site modifications.
Log Jam

A large log jam has been reported to be located downstream of Bridgeport between Davis Park and the M-13 Boat Launch.  Bill Wheeler has begun to investigate.  To date, the cost estiimates to remove and dispose of the logs run $20,000 or more.  A MDEQ permit has been issued for removal.

We are looking at alternatives and funding.
Frankenmuth Memorial Park Boat Launch 
The major renovation project of the existing boat launch is complete.  The ramp is slightly relocated and expanded to a two lane launch with skid pier.  New canoe/kayak launch facilities have been added as well as a handicap accessible fishing platform. A ribbon cutting ceremony was held on October 26.
319 Implementation Grant – Livestock/Manure Management
After experiencing some delays in implementation, the project is now moving forward.  Jim Hergott reported that several livestock owners are interested in the program and projects are being readied for proposals and funding approval.

2017 Phragmites Plan
The Tuscola County Road Commission has completed treatment of roadside phragmites in Tuscola, Vassar and Millington townships.  
2018 River Cleanup Proposal
Gene Suuppi and Nancy Barrios reported on a plan to clean the river downstream from our Cass City area cleanup in 2017.  River sections and put-in and take-out access sites have been identified.  Nine canoes and 24 healthy volunteers will be needed to walk the river.  This section of the river is rocky and will be difficult to walk.  Jim Hergott volunteered the Saginaw Bay RC&D to provide liability insurance coverage.

Scrap Tire Disposal

The Tuscola County Board of Commissioners has been very supportive our our Greenway efforts to remove discarded tires from the river.  They have modified our disposal agreement to increase the number of free tire disposals to 7 tires per trip to the Tuscola County Recycling Facility.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, February 7 or 14, 2018  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At the Vassar City Office
Bob Zeilinger
November 13, 2017
